Woodland Park Special Road District
PO Box 443
Chiloquin, OR 97624
woodlandparkrd@gmail.com

Business Meeting
October 11, 2021
Chiloquin Fire Station 
6:00pm

Meeting was called to order by Co-Chair Tena Crum

Tena read the minutes and asked for a motion to approve.  John made a motion to approve with the following corrections: the reference to the gravel approved for the Larkin Crk project is incorrect and will need to read 13/4 minus with minus spelled out.  Rick second the motion to accept the minutes with the above correction.  Vote was unanimous.

Rick gave the treasurer report, he reported that there had not been any expenses and the current balance is $6278.46.  He also stated that there were a few expenses coming up and bills to pay.

NEW BUSINESS: 
Klamath County and SDAO Attorney representing WPSRD strongly suggested Board training on State laws and Public Official Rules.  This training is to inform all Board Commissioners and the public of the rules and regulations of our special district and to deter any future conflict of these laws.
Tena provided the Board with an outline of State laws and rules that the board needed to follow.  These rules are from the Department of Justice Attorney General, Public Records and Meeting Manual. 
As part of ongoing training of the Board members these rules were read and discussed for training and information.  It was also discussed that the Commissioners of Woodland Park Special Road District are considered public officials and must conduct themselves as such.

Larkin Crk Project:  The Board discussed the information that has come to light regarding the Larkin Crk project that was approved at the August meeting.
It was brought to the Boards attention that Larkin Creek Road, Bronco Rd, Cowboy Way Rd, and others are not considered public roads but private easements, Under the rules of Klamath County Public Works we can only spend funds on public right of way roads.

Tena suggested that the approval for funds to be spent on the Larkin Creek project be rescinded.  John Briggs did not want the project cancelled and requested that the approval and funds stay the same.  It was explained that because the project had approval and funds were promised it was necessary to rescind the motion and approval.  After much discussion, Tena made a motion to rescind the funds but to keep the project approval until more information could be gathered or Larkin Creek has been entered onto the District as a public right away, Rick second the motion vote was 2-1 in favor, John Briggs voting against the motion.

South End of Jet Ave:  Tena reminded the Board again that the Jet Ave project needed to be finished up.  Gravel on the South End intersection still needed to be completed per the approved project 2 years ago.
It was agreed that the project would be completed in the 2021 fall season.  To be discussed further at the November meeting.



Proposed Evacuation Plan: Chiloquin Fire Department has put together a proposed evacuation plan for Woodland Park.  We will try to get it on the agenda in the next couple of months.

Meeting adjourned at 7:10pm


Read and accepted on November 10, 2021.


_____________________	_______________________	________________________
Tena Crum			Rick Rose			John Briggs
